First ScotRail and Transport Scotland have agreed a new timetable from December which will expedite services on the new Borders Railway when it opens next year.

It includes changes to Newcraighall rail services in preparation for their extension to Tweedbank when the Borders Railway is integrated into the existing network and replaces the Waverley line that was axed 45 years ago. Currently, most Newcraighall services run across Edinburgh and provide direct journey opportunities for people from the station and Brunstane to Haymarket and stations in Fife.

The timetable from December 14 will see most Newcraighall/Brunstane and Glenrothes services operate to and from Edinburgh Waverley.  It also includes amendments to arrival and departure times at Newcraighall as well as changing trains in Edinburgh if travelling onwards to Fife.

However, commuters will continue to have ‘through’ services through Edinburgh towards Fife with four services which will serve Haymarket and South Gyle (and the proposed New station at Edinburgh Gateway) in both the morning and evening peaks.

And there will also be a more regular service from Newcraighall throughout the day, with trains about every 30 minutes - and ending the 45-minute gap between 08.35 and 09.20. The new timetable also introduces a later service from Edinburgh to Newcraighall – at 23.54, compared with the current 23.16.

Journey times for people travelling between Newcraighall and Brunstane to Edinburgh will remain the same as now.

For people who travel from Fife and then onwards from Edinburgh during the day, they will change at Waverley where the transfer time will range from nine to 16 minutes compared with a current dwell time in their direct journeys of up to 14 minutes.

Transport Scotland said of the new timetable: “It includes the introduction of what will become the Borders Railway timetable, including a seamless transition for existing passengers on the route.”

A ScotRail spokesman said the new timetable is being introduced to facilitate the new journey opportunities to the Borders, with the network west of Edinburgh one of the busiest in Scotland and with only so many ‘paths’ to run trains. He added: “We believe the benefits this new timetable delivers will encourage even more people to regularly use our services.”

Services from December 14 are now uploaded to the ScotRail website.

Notes to editors:

ScotRail is a subsidiary of FirstGroup plc. Our vision is to provide solutions for an increasingly congested world…keeping people moving and communities prospering.
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Background:

Transport Scotland is the national transport agency for Scotland, delivering the Scottish Government's vision for transport. http://www.transportscotland.gov.uk/
